
Upcoming 
meetings
Policy and Strategy Committee
Monday 27 November, 1pm
Camberwell Lounge, TSB Hub, 
Camberwell Road, Hāwera

Extraordinary Council  
To deliberate on the Waste 
Management and Minimisation Plan
Monday 27 November, 3pm
Camberwell Lounge, TSB Hub, 
Camberwell Road, Hāwera

Ordinary Council 
Monday 11 December, 4pm

Unless stated, meetingswill be 
held in the Council Chamber, 
Administration Building, Albion 
Street, Hāwera

The last day for payment of the 
second instalment of rates for 
2023/24 without incurring a penalty 
is Wednesday 29 November 2023. 
Don't forget you can also pay online 
www.southtaranaki.com/pay
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Southlink

www.southtaranaki.com
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King Edward Park retains 
Green Flag honour

  Operators announced for new Café/Restaurant  

South Taranaki’s Premier Park, King Edward Park, has once again 
received the internationally recognised Green Flag Award. 
South Taranaki District Council’s Horticultural Team Leader Douglas 
Kursteiner says King Edward Park’s new Green Flag was unfurled 
last week and can be seen atop the Observatory.
The Green Flag Award recognises and rewards parks and green 
spaces that set a standard for the management of recreational 

outdoor spaces around the world. 
“A significant factor in the judging criteria is involvement with the 
community and a connection with residents,” says Kursteiner. 
“We have the positive contribution to both the maintenance and 
development of the Park by volunteer students from Te Paepae O 
Aotea and the community organisation, Friends of Hawera’s Parks, 
to thank for this. These ongoing relationships are vital to creating 
this to be a true community space.” 
“I also have to thank my team, the Council Park’s team, for putting 
their hard work into this Park every day.”
Kursteiner says judges also commended the general appearance 
and quality of maintenance at the Park as well as praising the 
improvements of new edgings, pathways and informative labels in 
the Heritage Rose section.
King Edward Park first earned the award in 2018 and has been 
continuously upkept to this high standard to maintain this sought-
after acknowledgement. 
There are 26 Parks and reserves across New Zealand and more 
than 2,500 parks and green spaces worldwide to have received 
the accolade this year. New flags are flying in the UK, Republic of 
Ireland, Germany, The Netherlands, Finland, America, United Arab 
Emirates and Australia. 

Helen and Phil D’Ath, and Beth McKenzie, have been awarded 
the concession to operate a 7-day-a-week café in Te Ramanui o 
Ruapūtahanga, the district's new library, arts and isite centre in 
Hāwera.  
 South Taranaki District Council group manager community services, 
Rob Haveswood, says, “We’re excited to be working with Helen, 
Phil and Beth, who are experienced operators through their current 
venture, Ōhangai. Te Ramanui o Ruapūtahanga is a key project in 
the Hāwera Town Centre revitalisation and having an exciting new 
café - The Gathering - will make the area even more attractive to 
residents and visitors.”  
 Business co-owner Helen D’Ath says the team are thrilled to base 
their latest enterprise in the heart of Hāwera. 

 “This exciting venture marks a significant expansion for our team, 
bringing our innovative approach to dining to this iconic location.” 
 “We’re delighted to be working alongside Council as Te Ramanui 
o Ruapūtahanga provides an ideal canvas for us to showcase the 
incredible talent present in our region. We see the new space as 
more than just a café/restaurant; rather it will be a culinary haven 
where locals and visitors can savour the richness of Taranaki’s food 
culture. Our menu is a celebration of local producers, and the 
addition of our kitchen garden produce will add a distinctive touch 
to every dish, as well as a demonstration of our commitment to 
sustainability,” she says. 
 Te Ramanui o Ruapūtahanga is due to open later in 2024. 

Last week, Council was commended at the 2023 Taranaki 
Regional Council Environmental Awards for our work to 
decarbonise the Hāwera Aquatic Centre, which had one of the 
biggest carbon footprints of the many services that the Council 
provides. Judges commended the Council for leading by example 
and taking action to reduce greenhouse gas emissions. Find out 
more about our Environmental and Sustainability Strategy online 
at www.southtaranaki.com

Wednesday 29 November, 
Everybodys Theatre, 72 Tasman 
Street, Ōpunakē, 7pm.
Joined by special guests Kim 
Halliday and Mahina Kaui.
Tickets $10 from Everybodys 
Theatre, Ōpunakē & Manaia 
LibraryPlus.

South Taranaki District Council and Arts on Tour NZ are 
bringing Whirimako Black, Aotearoa’s undisputed soul diva, 
to town. With melodies caressed into shape by the language 
of her ancestors, Whirimako has carved out a musical 
pathway leading from the mists of the Urewera to the world.

SATURDAY 2 DECEMBER  
10AM - 3PM

Come along to our premier 
Arts and Crafts market

Registrations open 
from Tuesday 5 - 
Saturday 9 December.
Don't miss out on the 
Blast Off Launch  
Parties at 3.30pm on 
Tuesday 5 December.

www.southtaranaki.com/summerblastwww.southtaranaki.com/summerblast

Commended at 
Awards

http://www.southtaranaki.com

